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MEETING DATE: May 13, 2025 
 
TO: Board of Supervisors 
 
FROM: Shannan Moon, Sheriff-Coroner-Public Administrator 
 
SUBJECT: Resolution authorizing the purchase of a boating vessel in the amount of 

$151,989.50 from Rogue Jet Boatworks, Inc., of which $150,000 is to be 

reimbursed by a Boating Safety and Enforcement Equipment Grant with 

the California Department of Parks and Recreation, Division of Boating 

and Waterways, and request acceptance as a capital asset.  
 

 

RECOMMENDATION: Adopt the resolution. 

 

FUNDING: This discretionary funding is for Fiscal Year 2024/25 and will impact the Sheriff 

Operations Budget in the amount of $150,000 for both revenues and expenses.  The remaining 

cost above $150,000 is included within the Sheriff Operations budget and there is no General 

Fund impact.   

 

BACKGROUND: Nevada County Sheriff’s Office was approved to accept a grant from the 

California Department of Parks and Recreation, Division of Boating and Waterways, for 

participation in the State’s Boating Safety and Enforcement Equipment Grant program. This 

program provides funds for necessary equipment and repairs. This grant provides a maximum of 

$150,000 for the purchase and outfitting of a new boat and trailer for Fiscal Year 2024/25 (Reso 

24-528).  

 

The Sheriff’s Office has participated in this enforcement program for over forty years. This grant 

will support the ability of the Sheriff’s Office to deploy our full marine fleet (three boating vessels) 

and allow for appropriate levels of patrol, as well as search and rescue missions related to 

recreational boating, by replacing a non-functioning boat that was officially decommissioned due 

to age, condition, and cost of repairs in Fiscal Year 2023/24.  

 

With the assistance of Nevada County Purchasing, a formal bid procedure for the boating vessel 

was followed and four bids were submitted.  Of the bids submitted, Rogue Jet Boatworks, Inc.’s 

bid of $151,989.50 was selected. 

 



The Sheriff’s Office seeks approval to move forward with the purchase of this boating vessel from 

Rogue Jet Boatworks, Inc., in the amount of $151,989.50 and to designate as a capital asset.  Once 

purchased, the Sheriff’s Office will seek reimbursement of $150,000 from the State’s Boating 

Safety and Enforcement Equipment program. 

 

 
Initiated and approved by: Shannan Moon 
 


